
 
 
 

REGULAR COUNCIL
Agenda Addendum

 
C-17/2023
Wednesday, September 20, 2023
9:00 AM
Town of Pelham Municipal Office - Council Chambers
20 Pelham Town Square, Fonthill

The Town of Pelham is holding hybrid meetings of Council and Committee in
accordance with Procedure By-law 4507(2022). Public access to meetings will be
provided in-person at the location indicated on the agenda, via Livestream:
www.youtube.com/townofpelham/live and subsequent publication to the Town's
website at www.pelham.ca. 
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The Corporation of the Town of Pelham 
20 Pelham Town Square 
Fonthill, Ontario, L0S 1E0 
 
Attn: Sarah Leach, Deputy Clerk 
sleach@pelham.ca 

 
 
September 15, 2023 
 
Dear Members of the Town of Pelham Budget Committee: 
 
On behalf of Pelham Cares Board of Directors, please accept the enclosed submission to the 
Town of Pelham Budget Committee. Unfortunately, we are unable to attend in person at the 
September 20, 2023 meeting. due to a previously scheduled board meeting. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to present our submission to the Committee for review. We are 
available to meet with the committee at any time to further discuss our submission. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Nancy Yungblut 
Vice President, Pelham Cares 
Chair, Fundraising Committee 
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Members of the Town of Pelham Budget Committee, 
 
Pelham Cares has been providing assistance to our fellow residents since 1983, primarily with 
food security, drives to medical appointments and youth subsidies for sports and back to school 
supplies. While the demand for our services in the community have been growing over the past 
few years, in 2023 they have exploded. 
 
Year to date August, our new clients have increased by 236% and the total mouths fed has 
grown by 63%.  In addition to the sheer growth in numbers, the needs of our clients are 
becoming more complex, as we are now dealing with more diverse nutritional requirements, 
communication challenges where English is not the client’s first language, difficulties in reaching 
our facility due to lack of public transportation and rapid food inflation. 
 
This growth has put tremendous pressure on our resources, pushing our staff, volunteers and 
facility to the limit. As we look ahead to 2024 and beyond, it is clear we will require assistance 
from the Town in order for Pelham Cares to meet the demand for these much-needed services 
for our residents in need. 
 
There are three areas we would ask be considered in the coming year’s Town budget; 

1) Assistance with grant writing; 
2) Financial support; 
3) Inclusion in any future planning for new municipal facilities. 

 
With the increase in the breadth and depth of services and support we provide; Pelham Cares is 
now operating as a social services agency for the Town.  As demand is increasingly surpassing 
our resources, this is the ideal time for the Town and Pelham Cares to work together to support 
those in need. 
 
Thank you in advance for your consideration. We look forward to meeting with you at the 
appropriate time to further discuss the opportunities for us to work together to support those 
in need. 
 
Sincerely, 
Nancy Yungblut 
Vice President, Pelham Cares Inc. 
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